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Aberdeenshire UNISON

Cuts continue despite £11 million savings

UNISON commends Aberdeenshire Council on its savings of £11 million over the last financial year which the council acknowledges has been achieved largely through the efforts of the workforce.

However it begs the questions why, with an £11 million savings are we still seeing cuts to learning support, which will affect our most vulnerable children? Or cuts to Sheltered Housing Wardens, with their impact on the vulnerable elderly?  Why does every service review look to cut staff numbers when there is no evidence that the workload is reducing? Why is the council still coming after the terms and conditions of its workers – only recently agreed as a fair deal when Single Status was introduced in 2007?

Kate Ramsden, Branch Chair said, “The council prides itself on delivering a comprehensive set of services that make a real difference to the lives of local people. But who delivers these services? It is the staff who make the difference to peoples’ lives and it is those very staff who are bearing the brunt of these budget cuts while the council prides itself on making savings. All our members want is to have the time and the support to properly provide the services and to feel that they are valued for doing so.

Inez Teece, Branch Secretary added,  “Instead they just feel that they are facing cuts at every turn, with the council trying to do more with less and making changes that our members know won’t work and will affect the services they provide.”
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